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On 11th October 2024, Port Hedland council voted on a motion to ask for the immediate suspension 
of Moderna and Pfizer modRNA Covid vaccine. This request was sent to all councillors in Australia 
and the Australian Prime Minister, Mr Anthony Albanese.  
 
Since that meeting 2 other councils in Australia have also moved motions to support the Honourable 
Russell Broadbent MP in calling for the suspension of the Pfizer and Moderna Covid shots and 
demanding answers from the Prime Minister and other councils are  
 
The study that is backing up Mr Broadbent’s request found that vials of Covid vaccines were tested by 
the industry standard methods and the results have revealed that there is DNA contamination in the 
vaccines – of up to 145 times above the legal limit.  
 
Although the TGA has released a media statement that this claim is false, there is evidence that this 
statement is misleading, as the standard testing on these vaccines was not done by the TGA.  
 
On a personal note, I am sure that you know of family and friends who are experiencing poor health 
outcomes since the rollout of the vaccine. These concerns are wide ranging and, in some cases, have 
proved lethal.  
 
As a local council you have a duty of care for the health & safety of the community, and I urge you to 
consider this important health matter and exercise due diligence when presented with this 
information.  
 
I would appreciate a response from all councillors & council staƯ that you have received this email 
and that you will carefully consider the information in this email.  
 
I have included a copy/ links of the following documents for your information: 

 Letters from Cr Camilo Blanco, Port Hedland (including the original letter from the Acting CEO 
of Port Hedland) 

 A video that was presented to Port Hedland Council from Dr Angus Dalgleish 
https://porthedlandmotion.info/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Professor-Dalgleish-address-
ToPH-11OCT24-67M.mp4 

 Letter from Australian Medical Professional Society (AMPS)  
 Letters from Mr Russell Broadbent MP & responses from Mick Martin, Chief of StaƯ to the 

Prime Minister Mr Anthony Albanese. 
https://russellbroadbent.com.au/australiansdemandanswers/ 

 Link to the website with all information about the Port Hedland Motion 
https://porthedlandmotion.info/ 

 Articles written by independent journalist, Rebekah Barnett 
https://news.rebekahbarnett.com.au/p/addressing-allegations-that-dna-contamination 
https://news.rebekahbarnett.com.au/p/breaking-dna-contamination-in-australian , 
https://news.rebekahbarnett.com.au/p/exclusive-report-forced-retraction , 
https://news.rebekahbarnett.com.au/p/addressing-allegations-that-dna-contamination 

 
Kind Regards  
 
Leonie Miller 
Glenlee, Vic 
 



  

 
26 November 2024 

 
 

 
Leonie Miller 
Via email 
 
 
 
Dear Leonie 
 
Re: Email re COVID-19 Vaccinations 
 
Thank you for your email received 23 November 2024 regarding Port 
Hedland’s motion on 11 October 2024. We have carefully reviewed the 
information you provided, alongside information published by the TGA as 
detailed below.   
 
Councillors have received your correspondence directly, and they have 
also been provided with the media release from the Therapeutic Goods 
Administration entitled ‘Addressing misinformation about excessive DNA 
in the mRNA vaccines’ published on 18 October 2024. Information is also 
available from the TGA on the quality assessment and approval of 
vaccines supplied in Australia (both overall approval regulation and batch 
release assessment).  
 
Currently, there is no mandate regarding the administration of the COVID-
19 vaccination and people may choose to access these vaccines in 
consultation with a medical professional.  
 
Councils rely on the expertise, advice and direction from the State and 
Federal Government regarding pandemic events. We understand that as 
with all vaccines, the World Health Organisation and regulatory authorities 
will continuously monitor the use of COVID-19 vaccines to confirm that 
they remain safe for all who receive them. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Monica Revell 
Chief Executive Officer 
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